

5 November 2021

Dear Pharmacist

Opioid quantity and prescription refill restrictions

We have taken measures to promote the responsible prescribing and dispensing of opioids, and to safeguard the wellbeing of our members. As such, we are introducing quantity limitations and are decreasing the number of prescription refills allowed on opioid-containing medicines in 2022. The new rule will be described as follows:

10514	Opioid: We have not paid this amount. This item has been claimed more than the allowed
	number of times in a three-month period.
10515	Opioid: We have not paid this amount. This item has been claimed more than the allowed
	number of times in a year.

The restriction of the use of opioid-containing medicines is being recognised as a clinically important trend both internationally and locally. This is due to global and local trends of opioid utilisation and the potential for the abuse of opioids. Excessive quantities of opioids can lead to addictive behaviour, so measures are being created to try to prevent this. Current measures that we have implemented are not enough to curb the use of these medicines as it allows for members to take excessive quantities over time.

If there is a legitimate need for an increased amount of medicine, we will evaluate it and grant authorisation on a clinical exception basis. In such instances we ask you, the pharmacist, to please contact the ProPBM call centre on 0860 PROPBM (776 726).

Limitations for opioid-containing medicines

For prescribed opioid-containing analgesics, for example, Stilpane® or Durogesic® patches, the limitation is an allowance of only 28 cumulative days of supply over a 90-day period at the recommended dose for members.

For over-the-counter medicine, for example, opioid-containing cough mixtures or Adco-Dol® and Syndol®, the limitation is an allowance of only 28 cumulative days of supply over a 90-day period at the recommended dose and quantity for members.

These amounts are based on the normal aches and pains that patients experience. If there is a more severe case that warrants an increased dose of opioid-containing analgesics, these will be reviewed separately.

We hope that these measures are recognised as a proactive initiative to protect our members and improve and enhance their lifestyles rather than an unnecessary prohibitive measure.

Regards

Suzanne van der Walt

SUZAME VALVALT.

Contract Manager
Discovery Health

Discovery Health (Pty) Ltd. Registration number: 1997/013480/07. An authorised financial services provider and administrator of medical schemes. 1 Discovery Place, Sandton, 2196 | www.discovery.co.za

Directors: Dr A Ntsaluba* (Chairperson), A Gore* (Group CEO), Dr J Broomberg*, H L Bosman, Dr B A Brink, S E N De Bruyn, R Farber, F N Khanyile, N S Koopowitz*, Dr T V Maphai, A Pollard*, B Swartzberg*, D M Viljoen*, S V Zilwa (*Executive).

Secretary: N N Mbongo.